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AGENDA FOR KITCHEN 8 ANNUAL MEETING 
Saturday, April 28, 2018 

9:00 a.m. GATHER AND REGISTER 
 

9:30 a.m. KITCHEN 8 BUSINESS MEETING: 
  President’s Welcome President Norma (Decker) Hoagland 
  Introduction of Board Members 
  Introduction of Alumnae Chairs Miller Hall Alumnae Chairs Zalma Molina & Sasha 
    Arteaga 
   Watkins Hall Alumnae Chairs Charlotte Muttai &  
    Katherine Wolf  
  State of the Halls Watkins Hall President Marisa Haselhuhn  
   Miller Hall President Hannah Walker 
 

10:00 a.m. EVENT PROGRAM: Housemothers to SHDs  
  Vice President Elizabeth (Ervin) Boman & Annual Meeting Co-chair Pat (Jolly) Putnam 
  
11:00 a.m. BRUNCH AND HOUSEMOTHERS TO SHDS TRIVIA GAME 
 

12:00 p.m. ELIZABETH MILLER WATKINS MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP AWARDS PROGRAM: 
  Announcement of EMW Memorial Scholarship Recipients 
  Scholarship Selection Committee Chair Susan (Harshaw) Kissinger &  
  EMW Memorial Scholarship Advisory Board Chair Valentine (Baumann) O’Kane 
 

CELEBRATION WEEKEND EVENTS 
Saturday, April 28, 2018 

2:30 p.m. JAMES A. NAISMITH’S “RULES OF BASKETBALL” GUIDED TOUR, DeBruce Center,  
  near Allen Fieldhouse 
 

5:30 p.m.  DUTCH TREAT DRINKS & DINNER TOGETHER: Port Fonda Mexican Restaurant, 
  900 New Hampshire (adjoining the TownePlace)  

 

Sunday, April 29, 2018 
2:00 - 4:00 p.m. WATKINS AND MILLER ALUMNAE TEAS at the Scholarship Halls 
 

4:30 p.m. HONORING ELIZABETH at Oak Hill Cemetery, 1605 Oak Hill Ave., (follow 13th St. east  
  of Massachusetts St.) 

20 th 



E LIZABETH MILLER WATKINS was born in 
1861 in New Paris, Ohio, daughter of a 

Civil War doctor. When Elizabeth was 11, her 
family moved to 
Lawrence where 
she enrolled in the 
KU Prep School. 
Sadly, after only 2 
years, she was 
forced to drop out 
and help support 
her family. Eliza-
beth would later 
turn her own unful-
filled dream of an education into a legacy for 
generations of women to come.  
 
At 15 she began work at the J B Watkins Land 
and Mortgage Co. She and JB were married in 
1909. They had no children of their own and after 
JB’s death in 1921, she turned her attention to 
the plans of giving she and JB had made. With a 
$75,000 donation in 1925, Watkins Hall opened 
in 1926, the first scholarship hall in America. 
Building on that success, Miller Hall opened in 
1937. Mrs. Watkins also created and gave a trust 

to provide for the maintenance and upkeep of 
both halls, which is still active today. 
 

J ANICE GARTRELL lived in Watkins Scholar-
ship Hall from 1939-1942. She was known as 

“Giggles” and “Garter” to her friends at Watkins. 
She enjoyed her roommates, taking pictures and 
she excelled academ-
ically. She had an 
outstanding career in 
the oil business and 
loved to travel. After 
her passing in March 
of 2009, the 
EMWMSF received 
the funds of the 
Janice Gartrell Chari-
table Remainder 
Trust, enabling KITCHEN 8 to award generous 
scholarships to deserving young KU women. 
Janice Gartrell was truly a woman who embod-
ied Mrs. Watkins’ legacy.  
 

We want to say a big “thank you” to our hard 
working Elizabeth Miller Watkins Memorial 

Scholarship Selection Committee Members. 

To honor the generous legacy of Mrs. Watkins, past residents of Watkins and Miller Halls, 
through KITCHEN 8, established the Elizabeth Miller Watkins Memorial Scholarship Fund  
in 1998. The Fund that began with a few hundred dollars will this year award $80,000 in  

scholarships. We would like to thank all who have donated. It is amazing how one  
woman’s vision can impact so many women’s lives. 

HER LEGACY: Our Inspiration 

2018-2019  
ELIZABETH MILLER WATKINS  

MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP AWARD 
 

“Elizabeth Miller Watkins Scholars are the cream of the crop. They have participated in end-
less hours of volunteer work, in addition to their scholastic achievement and their outside  

employment. They are the epitome of what Mrs. Watkins envisioned for the scholarship halls.” 
 

-ALICA THOMAS 
2016-2017 EMW Memorial Scholarship Advisory Board Chair 



BREA WALKLEY 
Baxter Springs, Kansas 

 
 

Brea, a first-generation col-
lege student, will be a sen-
ior majoring in Community 
Health. She plans to attend 
graduate school for Occu-
pational Therapy. In her 
application, she wrote of 
her dreams to work in pedi-
atric oncology to help children during and after 
treatment “get back to their activities of daily 
living. But most importantly, getting them back. 
. .to be kids again so one day they’ll be able to 
pursue their dreams just like I’m trying to pur-
sue mine.”  She wrote about Mrs. Watkins con-
cern that health services be accessible. Brea is 
relieved that, while at KU, she is able to receive 
quality health care at a reasonable cost through 
Watkins Health Services. 

CARLY CONROY 
De Soto, Kansas 

 

Carly, a first generation 
college student, will be a 
freshman with a pre-
medicine focus. She re-
cently completed a Certi-
fied Nurse Assistant 
course which helped to 
solidify her choice to pur-
sue a career in healthcare. Carly shared: “For 
me, learning new information that interests me 
is euphoric. When you really dive deep into 
learning something new, all of your problems 
that seem so big at the time will melt away be-
fore your eyes.” She writes of Mrs. Watkins: 
“She never let anything hold her back from her 
true potential, and up to this point, I haven’t 
either.” 

AUBREY BURGESS 
Wichita, Kansas 

 

Aubrey will be a senior major-
ing in Graphic Design. Last 
year, while assessing her 
academic path, she changed 
from and then reinstated her 
design major. She shared 
that this process allowed her 
“to reassess my values and 
realize the importance of being pushed to be bet-
ter.” Aubrey wrote “my experiences with people 
have been the most vital component of my educa-
tion.” She looks forward to making connections 
with individuals that expand her “understanding of 
what it means to be a human.” She has been an 
active leader at Watkins Scholarship Hall where 
she has lived for three years and aspires to carry 
on the values that older residents have given her.  

AUBRIE STRICKER 
Gardner, Kansas 

 
 

Aubrie, the first female in 
her family to attend col-
lege, will be a senior major-
ing in Molecular, Cellular 
and Developmental Biolo-
gy. She plans to continue 
on to graduate school to 
obtain a Ph.D. in biomedi-
cal research. Aubrie grew up on a farm where 
she learned the value of commitment and chal-
lenging work, both of which she has applied to 
her college life. Aubrie describes her involve-
ment in undergraduate research as her “most 
impactful education experience” resulting in 
“several successes including multiple presenta-
tions, awards and a publication.” She also 
wrote: “I have had incredible mentorship along 
my undergraduate journey and that is some-
thing I hope to be able to pass on to others.” 

2018-2019 EMWMS  
RECIPIENTS 



KARLA ARIAS 
Dodge City, Kansas 

 

Karla, a first-generation 
college student, will be a 
sophomore majoring in 
biochemistry with a pre-
medicine emphasis. 
Through the Emerging 
Scholar’s program, Karla is 
getting her feet wet with 
experiences directly related to her life dream to 
join Doctors Without Borders as a pediatric sur-
geon. Karla referred to the honor of getting to 
know Mrs. Watkins through the experiences of 
a Miller Scholarship Hall resident. Comparing 
their lives, she wrote: “Elizabeth gave up on her 
education to provide for her family and I decid-
ed to pursue an education to help provide for 
mine.” 

LINDSEY RED ELK 
Cache, Oklahoma 

 

Lindsey, a first-generation 
college student, will trans-
fer to KU as a junior ma-
joring in engineering phys-
ics. Lindsay wrote in her 
application, “one must 
actively seek out opportu-
nities and when they are 
found, one must pursue them with everything.”  
Lindsay’s journey to KU started with a volleyball 
scholarship at Independence Community Col-
lege. Encouraged by her physics professor, 
Lindsay pursued an opportunity to attend a 
Conference for Undergraduate Women in Phys-
ics which was held at KU. The conference 
weekend was a life changing experience. She 
applied and was admitted to KU. She hopes to 
use her education to aid the Mars mission or 
other deep space explorations.  

JAMIE TRETO 
Garden City, Kansas 

 

Jamie, a first-generation 
college student, will be a 
senior majoring in political 
science with a pre-law 
emphasis. She shared: 
“The field of immigration 
is where my interest is at, 
because as a daughter of 
two former immigrants, I know how difficult it is 
to find people who care about undocumented 
people’s rights.” Jamie shared that like Mrs. 
Watkins, her mother had to drop out of school 
at a young age. Her mother instilled in Jamie “a 
desire to complete my undergraduate degree 
and to take it even further: go to law school and 
become an independent woman with a dream 
to change the world.” 

HAILEY SOLOMON 
Oswego, Kansas 

 

Hailey will be a junior ma-
joring in civil engineering. 
She hopes to use her de-
gree to build homes, bridg-
es, and water treatment 
facilities in third-world 
countries. Hailey founded 
an organization called 
Warm the World, where members of the com-
munity can come together to make warm 
clothes for the homeless. She shared: “If I 
could choose only one quality to be remem-
bered by, I would want it to be kindness, which 
is a goal I believe Mrs. Watkins also nurtured . . 
. Mrs. Watkins believed in the power of one 
person and the remarkable potential each indi-
vidual has that will awaken when he/she is 
simply given the opportunity.” 



POOJA POLADIA 
Olathe, Kansas 

 

Pooja will be in the fourth 
year of the six-year pharma-
cy program leading to a 
Doctor of Pharmacy.  Pooja 
volunteers at Lawrence 
Memorial Hospital, serves 
in leadership positions at 
Watkins Hall and works as 
a Pharmacy Intern.  Pooja shared that she was 
inspired by Mrs. Watkins’ example of overcom-
ing her struggles.  She wrote, “When I came to 
the US, I realized I had to work a lot harder for I 
had trouble with the language and the material 
taught here was vastly different from India. 
Even then, I loved going to school every day and 
it mattered to me that I understood material in 
class.”  

VANESSA TIRADO-GARCIA 
Kansas City, Kansas 

 

Vanessa, a first-generation 
college student, will be a 
freshman with the dream 
of becoming a nurse. Like 
Mrs. Watkins, Vanessa 
went to work at an early 
age to help provide for her 
family.  Her first job was 
within walking distance from KU medical cen-
ter.  She wrote that “Most of the customers I 
attended at my job happened to be nursing stu-
dents and it just made me dream of how one 
day, maybe that could be me.” Vanessa is ac-
tive in cross country and was team captain for 
three years. She volunteers in her elementary 
school and in community summer programs to 
help children in her neighborhood. 

MATIE MEEKS 
Atchison, Kansas 

 

Matie has been admitted 
to the School of Pharmacy 
and will be a third-year 
student in the 6-year 
PharmD program. Through 
the experience of visiting 
her sick father in the hos-
pital over several years, 
Matie ”determined that the real heroes in life 
were those who dedicated their lives to helping 
others, like the doctors, nurses, and pharma-
cists of the hospital – and Mrs. Watkins.”  Her 
work experience at an independent community 
pharmacy and leadership in KU’s Pre-Pharmacy 
Club have reinforced her desire to develop a 
career helping people through the power of 
medicine. She wrote “I will always hold the 
selfless values of Mrs. Elizabeth Miller Watkins 
close to my heart.” 

LISA LIM 
Dodge City, Kansas 

 

Lisa, a first-generation col-
lege student, will be a soph-
omore majoring in pre-
pharmacy. Lisa wrote that 
“Like Mrs. Watkins, I priori-
tize my family over every-
thing else”. For several 
years during high school, 
she worked nearly full-time at her family’s des-
serts shop that was their primary income 
source.  Lisa has known for a long time she 
wanted to work in the healthcare field. After 
shadowing several pharmacists, she realized 
that “I wanted to be like them. I wanted to give 
back to my community . . . with the skills and 
knowledge of a pharmacist meant to better the 
lives of other people.” 



ASHLEY FARROW  
Cave Creek, Arizona  

2ND YEAR RECIPIENT: Ashley 
will be a senior in her fourth 
year of a five year program 
leading to a Master of Ar-
chitecture. Ashley shared, 
“I could not be more in love 
with my major. “ Her aca-
demic plans include ful-
filling her study abroad requirement, earning an 
internship at an architecture firm, and complet-
ing courses to achieve a certificate in sustaina-
bility. Her Design Build Studio class will design 
and build a pop-up shop in a renovated shipping 
container as a test site for start up businesses in 
Kansas City, Kansas. She writes, “My education 
will help me reach my goal to create sustainable 
buildings that will help our planet.” 

2018-2019 EMWMS  
RENEWAL RECIPIENTS 

CECILIA VILLANUEVA  
Hutchinson, Kansas  

4TH YEAR RECIPIENT: Cecil-
ia, a first-generation col-
lege student, will graduate 
with a BS in Microbiology 
in May 2018. She wrote, 
“This year is an exciting 
year full of changes and 
opportunities.” She has 
been admitted to the KU Medical Center’s grad-
uate program leading to a PhD in Microbiology 
with the goal of becoming an academic bio-
medical researcher and will be moving out of 
Miller Scholarship Hall where she has been 
heavily involved in the running of this home.  
Congratulations on her engagement to her best 
friend! Cecilia shared, “I feel so blessed and 
fortunate to have had the support of generous 
individuals like yourselves which have allowed 
me to achieve my dream.” 

BRENDA SARMIENTO  
Kansas City, Kansas 

 

2ND YEAR RECIPIENT: Brenda 
will be a sophomore contin-
uing on a pre-nursing track 
and she plans to complete 
a minor in Anthropology. 
She is a first-generation 
college student. At her job 
as a Certified Nurse Assis-
tant, Brenda likes making others feel better and 
the job helps her gain experience related to her 
chosen career path. Brenda shared, “KU is eve-
rything I have imagined and more, I love attend-
ing this school.” “I value my education so much 
because it helps me connect with the people I 
see every day, at my job and around the world 
on the internet.” 

CHEYENNE BROWN  
Kansas City, Kansas  

4TH YEAR RECIPIENT: Chey-
enne will be a senior next 
year completing a Bachelor 
of Science in Biology. Her 
experience this year as 
scholarship chair for the 
service sorority, Omega Phi 
Alpha, confirmed her desire 
to help others using whatever resources are 
available to her. She began working as a tech-
nician assistant at an animal hospital which is 
preparing her for her future career as a veteri-
narian. She shared in her renewal application, 
“It is almost surreal to think that I've come this 
far, and I just want to say thank you so much 
for supporting me all this way.” 



EDAN BELIHU 
Shawnee, Kansas 

4TH YEAR RECIPIENT: Edan, 
a first-generation college 
student, will be a sopho-
more majoring in social 
work/pre-med with a mi-
nor in linguistics. Edan 
shared “After spending a 
semester at KU, I have 
discovered that I love social work and being 
able to help individuals in a difficult situation.” 
Edan is looking forward to being involved in 
research topics relevant to her career goals and 
academic interests through the Emerging 
Scholars program. She also hopes to do some 
shadowing experiences to better prepare her 
for medical school. 

JULIE HIEGER  
Andale, Kansas  

3RD YEAR RECIPIENT: Julie 
graduated from KU in May 
2017 with a Bachelor of 
Science in Applied Behav-
ioral Science, and in the 
Fall 2017, she entered the 
Masters of Occupational 
Therapy program at The 
University of Kansas Medical School. Julie 
shared in her renewal application, “The first two 
semesters of OT school and the experiences 
provided have been invaluable. Through class-
room coursework and fieldwork opportunities 
at a day program for adults with different abili-
ties, an assisted living facility, and a free clinic, 
my decision to pursue OT has been affirmed 
many times over. . . Despite the financial strug-
gles, I am loving life!” 

DESTINY SHELTON  
Stafford, Kansas  

4TH YEAR RECIPIENT: Desti-
ny, a first-generation col-
lege student, graduated 
from KU in May 2017 with a 
BGS in Psychology and a 
minor in Business. She en-
tered the Social Welfare 
Graduate Program at The 
University of Kansas Medical School in Fall 
2017. Along with juggling graduate school 
work, internship and employment, Destiny got 
married on December 5th. 

DANIELLE GERETY  
Wichita, Kansas  

3RD YEAR RECIPIENT: Dan-
ielle will be a senior in her 
second year at KU Medi-
cal Center working to-
wards a Bachelor of Sci-
ence in Clinical Laborato-
ry Sciences. While work-
ing in undergraduate re-
search and shadowing physicians, she realized 
she wanted a career that was hands-on in the 
lab. In her renewal application she shared, “I 
love being in this program, and this scholarship 
will help me in fulfilling my goal of becoming a 
medical scientist.” After living in a scholarship 
hall and then with her aunt to save money, she 
is attempting to live on her own and become 
more independent. 



MADISON REED  
Edgerton, Kansas  

2ND YEAR RECIPIENT: Madi-
son will complete her final 
year of undergraduate 
study next year. In May 
2019, she will be a member 
of the first class of RN/
BSN degree partnership 
students to graduate from 
Johnson County Community College. She will 
graduate with an Associate of Applied Science 
in Nursing from JCCC and a Bachelor of Sci-
ence in Nursing from KU. Madison wrote in her 
renewal application, “I am beyond excited to 
finally walk under the campanile and down the 
hill as a graduating student and cannot thank 
enough everyone affiliated with Elizabeth Miller 
Watkins for believing in me and helping me ac-
complish my goal of becoming a nurse!” 

MARISSA MORENO  
Kansas City, Kansas  

2ND YEAR RECIPIENT: Maris-
sa, a first generation col-
lege student, will be a soph-
omore studying Civil Engi-
neering. Marissa shared, “I 
feel that I am thriving. My 
classes truly interest me 
and I am doing really well in 
them.  The people, especially the girls, in my 
major have really made an impact on me be-
cause they have truly believed in my ability to 
succeed. I would love to continue receiving this 
scholarship because it is so amazing to just be 
able to focus on school like everyone else. I 
just wanted to say thank you for all of your sup-
port.” 

MELISSA O’NEAL  
Lawrence, Kansas  

2ND YEAR RECIPIENT: Melis-
sa, a first-generation col-
lege student, will graduate 
in May 2018 with a BS in 
Community Health Educa-
tion. She has been accept-
ed into the Master of Occu-
pational Therapy program 
at KU Med Center. She shared in her renewal 
application, “My husband and I are both pursu-
ing higher education to create a better future for 
our son. The financial burden on our shoulders 
is huge and receiving a renewed scholarship 
would be such a blessing. Receiving this schol-
arship would allow me to work slightly less and 
spend more time with our son and working on 
the requirements for my master’s degree.” 

KATY WINKEL  
Glen Elder, Kansas  

3RD YEAR RECIPIENT: Next 
year Katy will be in her 
sixth year in the six-year 
PharmD program and be-
gins clinical rotations in 
June 2018. She will contin-
ue to work as a pharmacy 
intern and to volunteer at a 
clinic in Kansas City. Katy started working at a 
retail pharmacy near her hometown at the age 
of fourteen. The owner and pharmacist encour-
aged her pursuit of this career path and in-
spired her dream to attend the KU School of 
Pharmacy. 



RAJVI SHAH  
Overland Park, Kansas   

4TH YEAR RECIPIENT: Rajvi 
graduated from KU in May, 
2017, with a Bachelor of 
Science in Neurobiology. 
She was accepted to the 
University of Kansas, 
School of Medicine, and 
will begin her second year 
in medical school in the Fall as she works to-
wards a career in pediatric neurology as a Doc-
tor of Medicine. She shared in her renewal ap-
plication, “I am thankful for this scholarship 
and the women I have met through this organi-
zation!” 

NOOSHIN SHAHLARI  
Leawood, Kansas 

 

2ND YEAR RECIPIENT: 
Nooshin will complete her 
coursework for a BS in 
Chemical Engineering in 
May 2019. She founded, 
and is President of, an or-
ganization, Women in Med-
icine. She shared, 
“Although this organization is a passion of 
mine, it takes a lot of time and resources. I love 
the impact it makes, however it leaves me mini-
mal time to work or to have an income. I want 
to make a difference in the lives of women and 
students that I reach. I am very fortunate for 
the Watkins Scholarship, to allow me to devote 
my time to making an impact through the or-
ganization I have started.” 

SOPHIA SANCHEZ 
Derby, Kansas 

 

2ND YEAR RECIPIENT: So-
phia, a first-generation col-
lege student, will be a sen-
ior working towards a 
Bachelor of Art in Psychol-
ogy. Last spring, she volun-
teered at a hospice center 
and over the summer she 
shadowed doctors in hospitals in Spain. She 
shared that both were amazing experiences 
and she gained a lot of knowledge from both of 
them. She now plans to apply for graduate 
study program to become a clinical psycholo-
gist. In her last year at KU, Sophia will focus on 
preparing for graduate school by getting more 
involved as a research lab assistant. 

NHI BUI  
Olathe, Kansas  

 

2ND YEAR RECIPIENT: Nhi, a 
first-generation college 
student, will be in her fifth 
year of the six-year Doctor 
of Pharmacy program. She 
wrote, “I have been very 
grateful and humbled for 
the financial assistance that 
has alleviated some of my financial burden. 
Sometimes I find it difficult to focus on things 
outside of academics, because of how physi-
cally demanding my curriculum is, however I’m 
continuing to make improvements in this area. I 
am looking forward to spending time with my 
grandmother who is coming to the States to 
visit my family from Vietnam. My grandmother 
played a big part of my life as a child.” 



SUGAR BOWL & 2017 ELIZABETH MILLER 

FROM THE 1930'S 
 Janice Gartrell Charitable Remainder Trust 
 
FROM THE 1940'S 
 Eileen (Griffiths) Bennett (Watkins 1940-44) 
 Mary (Carter) Gosney-Lancaster (Miller 1947-48) 
 Donna (Holm) Fisher (Watkins 1946-49)* 
 
FROM THE 1950'S 
 Bev (Runkle) and Eldon Benso (Watkins 1954¬58)* 
 Ann (Fahrbach) Branden (Watkins 1956-59)* 
 Lois Margaret (Armstrong) French (Miller 1956-57) 
 Karen Krueger (Watkins 1956-60), Memorial to Helen Elaine 

(Owen) Mahlik (Watkins 1955-59) 
 Gayle (Barry) Matchett (Watkins 1955-57)*, Memorial to Marion 

Willey, Memorial to Helen Elaine (Owen) Mahlik (Watkins 1955-
59), in honor of Helen Martin Gillis (Miller 1939-42), and in 
honor of Mary Betz Duroche (Watkins 1952-55) 

 Judy (Johnson) Niebaum (Miller 1958-61) 
 Pat (Powers) McClure (Watkins 1952-55)* 
 Mary (Harder) and Charles Schroff (Watkins 1951-53), Memori-

al to Helen Elaine (Owen) Mahlik (Watkins 1955-59) 
 
FROM THE 1960'S 
 Jackie Bogner (Watkins 1968-71) 
 Norma (Decker) and Joe Hoagland (Watkins 1969-71)*, Memo-

rial to Helen Elaine (Owen) Mahlik (Watkins 1955-59), Me-
morial to Helen (Martin) Gilles (Miller 1939-42) 

 Valerie (Vandenberg) Roper (Watkins 1962-64) 
 
FROM THE 1970'S 
 Elizabeth (Ervin) Boman (Watkins 1971-75)* 
 Susan (Harshaw) Kissinger (Watkins 1970-74)* 
 Cathie (Fuller) and Ron Miller (Watkins 1970-73)* 
 Jan Perkins (Watkins 1970-72), In honor of Betty Perkins 
 Pat (Jolly) Putnam (Watkins 1971-74)* 
 Nancy (Archer) Rehkamp (Watkins 1970-74) 
 Sarah (Wohlrabe) and John Shortall (Watkins 1972-76)* 
 Camille (Icenogle) Olcese (Watkins 1971-74) 
 
FROM THE 1980'S 
 Jackie Zoucha (Miller 1985-88) 

FROM THE 1990'S 
 Alica Thomas (Miller 1990-94)* 
 Shelly (Meseraul) Stumpe (Miller 1995-99) 
 Stephanie (McDuff) Hamby (Douthart 1995-97) 
 
FROM THE 2000'S 
 Lindsay Poe (Watkins 2000-04) 
 Becky Doyle (Watkins 2000-04)* 
 Stevi Ballard (Watkins 2006-10) 
 Laura (Sixta) Draxler (Watkins 2005-09) 
 Mary (Emerson) Gomez (Watkins 2004-08) 
 Emily Hane (Watkins 2008-10) 
 Paula (Hopkins) Wrigley (Miller 2003-08)* 
 Aimee (Richardson) Walkiewicz (Miller 2002-05) 
 
FRIENDS OF KITCHEN 8 
 Betty Alderson 
 Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Anderson 
 Doris Brown*, Memorial to Carolyn Crocker (Watkins 1944-46) 
 
MEMORIALS TO HELEN ELAINE (OWEN) MAHLIK (WATKINS 
1955-59) BY FRIENDS OF KITCHEN 8 
 Glen and Judy Bruckhart 
 Ms. Mary Carlson 
 Ms. Mildred F Carter and Ms. Anna Marston Carter 
 Mr. and Mrs. Larry Dorr 
 JF and JA Ferrin 
 Ms. Melissa Johnson 
 Ms. Ednamarie Leslie 
 Mr. and Mrs. Jim Liethen 
 Ms. Ann Jessup Macduffee 
 Mr. Chuck Mahlik 
 Mr. Doak Mahlik 
 Mr. and Mrs. John Mahlik 
 Mr. Dave Makovek 
 Ms. Barbara P. Mattes 
 Mr. and Mrs. Laurence F. Miller 
 Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Owen 
 Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Rusnak 
 Mr. Victor Simonsen 
 Scott and Julie Thomas 

* Indicates donor also contributed in 2016 

You may make your tax-deductible contribution to the Elizabeth 
Miller Watkins Scholarship Fund and/or to support the activities 
of Kitchen 8 at our website,  www.kitchen8.org/donate. Checks 
made payable to "Kitchen 8" noting "Kitchen 8 Sugar Bowl" in the 
memo line may be mailed to:  

Paula Wrigley 
Kitchen 8 Secretary 
2525 Stowe Drive 
Lawrence, Kansas 66049 

 

One hundred percent of your contribution to the Elizabeth Miller 
Watkins Scholarship Fund goes directly to scholarship recipi-
ents. You may also make your contribution for the Elizabeth 

WATKINS MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP FUND DONORS 

Miller Watkins Scholarship Fund directly to Greater Kansas City 
Community Foundation, fund trustee, via the following link: 
www.growyourgiving.org/greater-giving/contributing/
contribute-to-your-fund. Checks made payable “Greater Kansas 
City Community Foundation,” noting "Elizabeth Miller Watkins 
Memorial Scholarship Fund" on the memo line, may be mailed 
directly to:  GREATER KANSAS CITY COMMUNITY FOUNDATION 

1055 Broadway Blvd., Suite 130 
Kansas City, MO 64105 

 

Thank you for your efforts to support the mission of Kitchen 8  
& the EMW Memorial Scholarship as together we promote 

 the legacy of Elizabeth Miller Watkins. 

KITCHEN 8 DONATIONS: HOW TO HELP 



2018-2019                    BOARD AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
 

 

Contact board members to join KITCHEN 8 and support the women  
of Miller and Watkins Scholarship Halls and the EMW Memorial Scholarship.  

For more information, please see our website at www.kitchen8.org. 
 
 

PRESIDENT 
Norma (Decker) Hoagland, W 69-71 

president@kitchen8.org 
 

VICE-PRESIDENT 
Elizabeth (Ervin) Boman, W 70-74 

vicepresident@kitchen8.org 
 

SECRETARY 
Paula (Hopkins) Wrigley, M 03-07 

membership@kitchen8.org 
 

HISTORIAN 
Sarah (Taggart) Garten, W 08-12 

historian@kitchen8.org 
 

WATKINS CAMPUS COORDINATORS 
Camille (Icenogle) Olcese, W 71-74 

Stevi Ballard, W 06-10 
watkinscoordinator@kitchen8.org 

 
 

MILLER CAMPUS COORDINATOR 
Judy (Johnson) Niebaum, M 58-61 
millercoordinator@kitchen8.org  

 
 

LIZZIE’S LEGACIES COORDINATOR 
Gayle (Barry) Matchett, W 55-57 
lizzie’slegacies@kitchen8.org 

 
SCHOLARSHIP SELECTION CHAIR 

Susan (Harshaw) Kissinger, W 70-74 
scholarship@kitchen8.org 

 
EMW MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIP  

ADVISORY BOARD CHAIR 
Valentine (Baumann) O’Kane, W 03-05 

advisory@kitchen8.org 
 

WEBSITE / NEWSLETTER CHAIR 
Sarah (Wohlrabe) Shortall, W 72-76 

communications@kitchen8.org 

 
 

MENTORING CHAIRS 
Cathie (Fuller) Miller, W 70-73 

Sarah Greenup, W 08-12 
mentoring@kitchen8.org 

 
ANNUAL MEETING COMMITTEE 

Elizabeth (Ervin) Boman, W 71-75 
Pat (Jolly) Putnam, W 71-74 

meeting@kitchen8.org 
 

WEBSITE & MAGAZINE DESIGNER 
Stephanie (McDuff) Hamby, D 95-97 

website@kitchen8.org 
 

K8 MAGAZINE EDITORAL BOARD 
Emily Hane 

Marisa Haselhuhn, Watkins President 
Norma (Decker) Hoagland   

 Susan (Harshaw) Kissinger  
Michelle Loewenstein             


